BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 16 April 2003 at 8.00 pm

Councillor


Chairman


Ward




*
T Cross


Callands





Vice Chairman



*
J Guthrie


Westbrook




*
B Cawley


Burtonwood West

*

J Coop



Burtonwood West


                            *
J Higham


Burtonwood East



            *
E Coop 


Callands 




*
G Cross


Callands




*
P Hamel


Callands




*
S Hamel


Callands




*
J Joyce



Burtonwood East





L Kilshaw


Westbrook




*
T Marsland


Westbrook




*
P Wilde


Burtonwood East




*
T O’Neill


Burtonwood East





S Rotherham


Burtonwood West





*
D Earl



Westbrook




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


J A Pickles – Clerk to the Council 





Sgt J Buckley – Community Police





Heidi Humphrys – Warrington Guardian





4 Parishioners

C1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillors L Kilshaw and S Rotherham.

C2
Parishioners Issues
Mr and Mrs Lloyd, and Mr and Mrs Parker of numbers 7 and 9 Castle Green, Kingswood advised the meeting that they had concerns in relation to a number of matters:

1. Flyposting:

2. No signs on the new road leading from the Kingswood Road intersection;

3. Litter, street traders, local outlets;

4. Westbrook Crescent pathways;

5. Junction 8 – not yet grassed over; 

6. Dangerous Block Paving around Castle Green.

Councillors 

The Council noted the Parishioners concerns;

1. Councilor Joyce reported that Fly posting had become a persistent problem     within the area and that this matter had already been reported to the last meeting of the Council, the Clerk had already corresponded with the Highways Inspector. It was noted by the Committee that this issue was presently being scrutinised at Borough Council level; 

2. Councillor P Hamel reported the new road was to be named Charon Way;

3. The Chair reported that the issue of litter in the Parishioners gardens and in the general locality would need to be addressed by the Borough Council’s enforcement Officer;

4. Councillor P Hamel reported that the issue concerning the reinstatement of the Westbrook Crescent footpaths was already being addressed by the Borough Council;

5. The Chair noted that the issue of the block paving on Castle Green and reported that this was a great concern and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council in relation to the outstanding above matters.

C3
Community Policing

C3.1
The Chairman welcomed Sgt Buckley to the meeting, the following issues were raised and discussed;


Sgt Buckley

1. Sgt Buckley reported on the great number of fires that had occurred locally within the last month it was noted by the Council that a higher number of these incidents happen within the school holidays but the Community Police had received intelligence this week in relation to linked incidents;

2. It was reported that the Community Police had run a Vehicle Crime Show at IKEA and no vehicle crime had been committed while the Officers were on site;

3. On 5 April 2003 Officers had attended Arncliffe Drive where 50 youth were congregating and causing a nuisance;

4. Sgt Buckley reported on an incident that had happened on the previous weekend, two youths were fighting but neither party would press charges against the other, and it was noted that in such cases the Police were powerless to act unless other people made complaints and then they would be charged with an affray;  

5. Again Sgt Buckley raised concerns regarding the current understaffing issue and also the recent staff redeployment.

Councillors

1. Councillor Joyce reported on the gangs of youths that had been wandering around the Village, some armed with golf clubs; 

2. It was noted that 55 Haley Road had now been tenanted;

3. Councillor Wilde reported that in relation to the fight incident which occurred on the previous weekend, Officers had told local residents that they would return to take statements, but it was noted that this had not happened; 

4. Councillor P Hamel requested that a larger Police presence be seen locally to         address the issues of recent weeks; 


5. Councillor Joyce again expressed the need to arrange a meeting with Inspector Turton;

C4
Minutes of the Previous Meetings (19 March 2003)


Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.

C5
Matters Arising

C5.1
Mercer Street Adoption (Minute 122.1 Refers)

The Council noted that John Plant of the Borough Council had been contacted with the request from Councillor Joyce to seek further assurances from the Co-op Store that they would upgrade their shop frontage. 

C5.3
Mersey Valley Ground Work Trust (Minute 125.2 Refers)
The Committee noted the apologies sent by Amen Richie, it was reported that he would attend a further meeting of the Council.

C5.4
Dog Fouling Bins (Minute 125.3 Refers)
Councillor Marsland reported that she had had several complaints from Parishioners regarding dog fouling on Kingswood Road and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council requesting the siting of additional dog fouling bins

C5.5
Fly Posting (Minute 126.1 Refers)

The Clerk reported that she had contacted the Borough Council regarding the complaint received at the last meeting of the Council.

C5.6
Footpath Wardens for the Parish of Burtonwood and Westbrook (Minute 126.3 Refers)


The Council noted that two volunteers had expressed an interest.

C6
Election Results


The Committee noted the following; 

· David Earl had been duly elected as Councillor to the Westbrook Ward; 

· due to the Election being uncontested for the Burtonwood Ward Vacancies the follow new Members took their seats;

Joanne Coop and John Higham would duly represent the Burtonwood West Ward and;

Patricia Wilde and Stuart Rotherham would duly represent the Burtonwood East Ward.

All the new Members were welcomed to the table.

C7
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (16 April 2003)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by the Chairman T Cross, Councillor J Guthrie, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor E Coop, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C7.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross.

C7.2
Applications for Grant

It was noted that Councillor Joyce declared an interest and took no further part in this agenda item.    

That the following grant be awarded and approved:

Burtonwood Community Primary School £120.00 be awarded to aid a forthcoming pupils residential visit.

C7.3
Accounts Requiring and Authorised Payment 


20/03/03 BT Parish Council Phone Line


£       82.27

24/03/03 K Tindall Repairs Kingswood Comm Centre
£     258.68

27/03/03 Gasforce Tech. Serv. Pavilion New Installation     
£ 12445.60

28/03/03 WBC Site Inspections Clay Lane & Collins Green £     376.00

30/03/03 WBC Removal Trade Refuse Kingswood Ctr.
£     244.09

31/03/03 K Tindall Repairs to Module at Collins Green
£       40.66

31/03/03 A Charlson Electrical Repairs Kingswood Ctr.
£     364.92 

01/04/03 Julie Pickles Clerks Salary April 2003

£     531.37

01/04/03 Julie Pickles Clerks Expenses April 2003

£       42.44

01/04/03 Tracy Noble Bookings Clerk April 2003 Invoice 
£     150.00

14/04/03 Hitchen Plumbing Repairs to Pavilion

£       25.00

16/04/03 Inland Revenue Employees Tax + NI

£   1117.95



C7.4
Monthly Accounts March 2003
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of March 2003 and it was recommended that the report be accepted.     

C7.5
Bank Reconciliation 2002-2003
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of March 2003, it was also noted by the Committee that the Council had finished its financial year within budget and it was recommended that the report be accepted.

C7.6
Capital and Expenditure Program     

The Clerk updated the Committee with regard to the recent site visits to the play areas situated at Clay Lane and Collins Green. The Council noted that further quotations for the replacement of the safety surfaces were being sought.
C8
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (16 April 2003)

The Chair reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by the Chairman T Marsland, Councillor B Cawley, Councillor P Hamel and Councillor S Hamel who substituted for Councillor T O’Neill, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C8.1
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that Councillor G Cross declared an interest and took no further part in this agenda item.    

C8.2
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor T O’Neill.

C8.3
Domestic Planning Applications


The Council noted that 5 Domestic Planning Applications had been received.

C8.4
Non Domestic Planning Applications


The Council noted that non were received.

C8.5
Kingswood 6/7 (Application No. PL/WR/03/74) Bellway Homes Limited 

The Chairman of the Planning Sub Committee reported that English Partnerships had received an application for the residential development of the above-mentioned site. It was noted that the site was within the Kingswood 7(1) development area and that it was to be developed through Section 7(2) of the New Tows Act 1981, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Bellway Homes Limited and to English Partnerships to request that a representative attends a future meeting of the Council 

C9
Correspondence

The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

1. 18/03/03 Contact News Letter Spring 2003

2. 18/03/03 LA21 Older Peoples Forum  Notice of Meeting

3. 20/03/03 WBC Use of Pavilion as Polling Station

4. 20/03/03 Defra Newsletter  Quality Parish Council

5. 20/03/03 Warrington Rights of Way Forum Agenda
6. 25/03/03 Land of Winsford Drive

7. 25/03/03 Croft Parish Council Hanging Baskets

8. 26/03/03 Warrington Borough Transport – Request to attend Meeting

9. 27/03/03 LA21 Older Peoples Forum Agenda

10. 27/03/03 WBC Development  Control Agenda

11. 27/03/03 Cheshire Fire Service The Princes Trust Volunteers

12. 31/03/03 LA21 Waste Group Agenda

13. 01/04/03 WBC Development Control New Computer System

14. 01/04/03 WBC Notice of Westbrook Poll

15. 02/04/03 WBC Statement as to Persons Nominated 

16. 05/04/03 WBC Public Rights of Way Forum Agenda

17. 07/04/03 Burtonwood Village Design Statement                                    

18. 06/04/03 Mr J Trice looking for Margate Football Club Player 

19. 08/04/03 WBC Reply Westbrook Crescent Footpaths – Forwarded to Cllr Hamel 

20. 08/04/03 WBC Reply Westbrook Crescent Footpaths – Forwarded to Cllr Hamel

21. 14/04/03 WBC from Councillor Hamel regarding Westbrook Crescent Footpaths

22. 14/04/03 Mr T Cunningham regarding Rugby Pitches

23. 15/04/03 Councillor G Cross regarding Police Screening

24. 15/04/03 Mr T Cunningham regarding Rugby Pitches

C9.1
Land off Winsford Drive (Item Number 6 Refers)

Councillor O’Neill reported that he had met with the Burtonwood Village Design Group. The Committee noted that the Design Group thought that the new proposals were not appropriate for the area.

C9.2
Croft Parish Council Hanging Baskets (Item Number 7 Refers)

Councilllor Joyce reported to the Committee that this issue had now been resolved with the Borough Council.


C9.3
Warrington Borough Transport (Item Number 8 Refers)
Resolved that the Clerk write to Warrington Borough Transport to request that a representative attend a future meeting of the Council  

C9.4
Burtonwood Village Design Statement (Item Number 17 Refers)    


The Committee noted that the Village Design Group was preparing for adoption and their Draft Statement was now in a six-week public and private consultation process and could be viewed at various venues through out Burtonwood. It was reported that the Lymm Village Design Group had completed the process and it gave local people more control over their area.

C9.5
Westbrook Crescent Footpaths (Items 19/20/21 Refers)

It was noted by the Committee that the reinstatement of the Westbrook Crescent footpaths were to be put on the Borough Councils list of work to be completed.

C9.6
Screening of Parish Council Members (Item Number 23 Refers)


Resolved that the Clerk make contact with the Borough Council regarding the proposed screening of Parish Council Members                            

C9.7
Rugby Pitches – Fir Tree Lane (Items 22/24 Refers)

The Committee noted that Councillor O’Neill would liaise with the grounds maintenance regarding the summer program of works.

C10
Any Other Business

C10.1
Boundary Commission

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Boundary Commission expressing the Councils views with regard to changing the Parliamentary boundaries in Warrington       

C10.2
Haley Road North

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Councils Highway Department to request a survey be done regarding the roads historical parking arrangements 
C10.3
 Phipps Brook

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Environment Agency to request the fencing is reinstated to restrict accessibility  

C10.3
 Parish Play Area Consultation
Resolved that this Council;

1. will commence on a public consultation program to seek the views from Parishioners regarding the purchasing of Parish Play Equipment,  and;

2. will commence on a program to aid sponsorship from existing and new local businesses to purchase new items for the Parish Play Areas   

The meeting closed at 9.10 pm

Signed as a true record………………………………Councillor T Cross (Chairman)
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